KURE BEACH BEAUTIFICATION MEETING DECEMBER 10, 2007

The meeting was called to order at 4:30 PM at the Town Hall with the following in attendance:

Ken Withrow, Chair

Candace Clark, Co-Chair

Tony Gonsalves

Priscilla Smith, Secretary

Ron Eccleston John Gordon Anne Lyons Herh Wiehe

Also attending the meeting:

Chuck Keener, SLAP

Barry Nelder

By motion made, seconded and carried the minutes of the meeting of November 13th were amended and approved. The amended minutes will be available on the Town Web Site.

Old Business:

Sandman Project: The survey taken made the committee and Town Council aware that a majority of residents do not know what the Sandman Project is nor where it is located. Herb Wiebe will make this information available for the next Town quarterly letter, which will be sent out in January. After this mailing, The Committee will hold a meeting for all residents regarding this project. The target date is uncertain but the committee plans on holding it on a Saturday to enable the largest percentage of residents to be present.

Atlantic Ave: CAMA has reviewed the changes and find them acceptable, but further work is on hold as there seems to be a problem in Raleigh on releasing the money for this project and for the drawing up of the revised plans.

Standard Signs: Sandra Hall heads this sub-committee and was unable to attend this meeting.

Planting & landscaping: This project is on hold due to the drought. Candace Clark shared concerns regarding two of the signs that are possibly in the way of a new sidewalk and may have to be moved. Ken Withrow will check this out and get back to the committee.

Page 2

New Business:

John Gordon advised that whenever the committee receives a grant for a project it is essential for them to take care that the paper work is complete. He also advised it is not a good idea to assume others will handle the paper work, experience has shown that this does not occur.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:30 PM. The next scheduled meeting will be January 8th 2008 at the Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted:

Priscilla Smith